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e are a group of four

rural churches distinct

in character, rooted

in tradition with small
congregations. This is the challenge
and the cup that Christ has given us as
we embark on this earthly pilgrimage
together in our corner of the Diocese.

As part of the Diocese of Norwich, we are

‘Committed to Growth'and are seeking to
work out the Mission Strategy within our

rural context.

Listening

The clergy are charged with the challenge
to empower and encourage the people

in our churches’ community to respond

to their gift and their calling. This

must begin from the premise and the
recognition that all are called, all have

a gift, and all are chosen. It starts with
listening and discerning the gifts of others
and this begins with prayer, always and
everywhere, on all occasions. It has begun
in our patch with having a team of people
who walk and journey together in prayer,
and meeting and in fellowship. We began
praying in the form of Common Worship
daily prayer in October 2017.

A regular feature

focusing on a

benefice or parish in the
Diocese of Norwich, written by
someone from that commum'ty.
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Imagining

As a consequence of prayer in these early
months of my journey as Rector in the
Waterside Benefice, we are imagining and
beginning to see those people emerging
who are God's powerhouse, and who

are the vehicles through which each
community will also be encouraged, built
up and equipped.

Eight people are now authorised to lead and
assist with services across the Benefice. They
also take responsibility for leading morning
and evening prayer and new services.

Steven Pitkethly, an Authorised Worship
Assistant, comments:
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£ & Ludham is blessed with many
who exercise their gift for the
benefit of others. Our new monthly
service on a Sunday eveningis a
liturgy-light, informal gathering
using contemporary worship songs,
with the aim of creating space and
time for people to encounter God,
with the opportunity to receive
prayer for healing. 99
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Empowering

Four new Holy Communion Assistants
have emerged who are enthusiastic about
Holy Communion Services being brought
into the community into care homes and
personal homes.

Milestones Hospital approached us to go
into their new hospital in Catfield, and we
have been to visit their patients to begin to
build relationships for the future and to see
how we can help.

Broadlands House in Potter Heigham, under
the leadership of its manager Melissa,
recently invited us to a Dementia Training
Day with their staff with a view to helping
us to better understand their context and
the guests that they look after. As a team
we visit once a month to have a Holy
Communion Service in the dining room. We
sing hymns together and share the bread
and wine following a short liturgy.

Traditional services and liturgy in this
context are very important for this group
as our guests are easily able to join in

with the traditions that are familiar and
comforting to them.“Every resident has
their own journey and it is so important to
find different ways of supporting them and






